From: Kate Harwood

Sent: 31 January 2016 10:31

To: Miriam Hill **Cc:** GHSconsult

Subject: Re: 6/2016/0043/TPO - Queenswood School, Shepherds Way, Brookmans Park

Dear Ms Hill

Thank you for these detailed plans, which I did not find when I looked at the application previously. I have now located the trees which seemed to be of most historic importance.

It would seem that the Castanea to be felled form part of an very old Sweet Chestnut Grove, probably much depleted over time. Although their loss, and that of the Quercus robur 626, is to be regretted we have no objections to the proposals for required maintenance of the tree assets at Queenswood as detailed in the application 6/2016/0043/TPO. Replacement trees, of appropriate species in appropriate locations, would be desirable.

Kind Regards

Kate